
Chairman’s Report – September 2023 

 

West Carr & Wroo Road; Long Street & Swangey Lane 

I wrote to the residents, to remind them of the change, for which they voted, albeit several 

years ago. I invited them to the PC meeting in September, which didn’t happen. However, 

two residents have been in touch with me and I have dealt with their issues. Also, three 

residents, from this area, have expressed an interest in joining the PC. We will consider their 

applications, when they attend a PC meeting. 

Public Transport 

I have published the new bus timetables on the three village Facebook community pages. 

The new services have been welcomed; although some concerns have been expressed 

about the safety of school children travelling to school on a public bus. 

The apparent loss of the Flexibus has upset a few residents. It was not supposed to 

disappear completely and I am investigating the issue. 

Speedwatch  

This month we have been monitoring Long Street at Broadmarsh Farm (No81). I’m glad to 

say the number of speeding vehicles has been low. We’ll be out again next month but we 

still need more volunteers. 

Pond in Church Street 

We are waiting for information from Breckland Council as to how they plan to resolve the 

issue; that being the unauthorised filling of the pond in front of Lakeview (aka the fisheries) 

in Church Street. 

Planting of the Roundabout 

After the difficulties we had in early summer, we plan to kick-off the project again in 

October. We’ll discuss the plan at this PC meeting. 
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